
St. Croix County Trail Riders ATV Club Meeting 10/28/2020 

Called regular meeting to order by Doug @ 7:02 p.m. Large attendance of members and 
guests. We held introductions of officers, members, and guests. 

Secretary’s Report: the minutes from the October 28th, 2020 meeting read by Greg O. 
Motion by Jerry M. and 2nd by Tim S.  All in favor. 

Treasurer’s Report: Jerry M. presented Treasurer’s Report. Motion by Tim S. and 2nd by 
Ryan B.  All in favor. Greg presented the club with check from Apple River Riders ATV Club 
disbursement after the club disbanded. 

Trail Report: Captains had no updates to report. Greg reported he has been in contact with 
Kinnikinic and Pleasant Valley Townships and both have approved opening of their Town 
roads for ATV/UTV routes. We will sign to open this spring. 
 
President Report: Doug announced that this is his last meeting and is stepping down as 
Club President. Doug stated that he does not feel he is tech savvy enough manage the 
club. A discussion was had on how to fill the position, Greg O. said he would step up to the 
fill in for Doug till a determination on how to proceed. 
Doug made a statement on ATV/UTV history of laws and riding areas. He stated that we 
need to police ourselves and prevent illegal activity to retain our opportunities. 
 
Alliance: Greg brought the County Clubs together to discuss developing a new map. All in 
favor with a late May release. 

WATVA:  Greg updated the club on the upcoming WATVA Annual Mtg. April 16,17,18 at 
Stevens Point. Greg told the club about proposed change in the weight limit for UTV’s. 
Discussed that areas in the state are considering challenging riding opportunities. Greg told 
the Northwest Regional meeting will be Aug. 21st in Cable. Greg also reported on the 
expansion of ATV & UTV registrations in the state.   

Old Business: No old business to discuss. New Business: Discussed new township sign 
funding and participating in the Syttende Mia and Good Neighbor Days parades and holding 
meat raffles at both. 

Discussed club rides throughout the year with emphasis on the fall color rides. James 
Larsen volunteered to be our ride medical person (he is nationally certified) 

Jerry Hanson discussed our Facebook and the Club Website and how both are highly 
visited. Members felt both should be continued and a motion was made to pay the annual 
fee for the website. 1st – Tim S. 2nd – Ryan B, All in favor 

Next meeting; April 28th, 2021, Annual Meeting with elections, pizza and regular monthly 
meeting 

Adjourn: Motion at 8:27 by Tim S. and 2nd by Ryan B.  All in favor. 
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